City of Forks
Council Meeting Minutes Regular Session
City Council Chambers
May 13, 2019 7:30 p.m.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE AND CALL TO ORDER
Council member Weissenfels led the Pledge of Allegiance. Mayor Fletcher then called
the meeting to order.

ROLL CALL

Council members present: Brager, Soha, Hillcar, Weissenfels, and Mayor Fletcher.
Absent: Preston. Staff present. Simons, Deputy Clerk, Fleck, Attorney/Planner,
Hampton, Public Works Director, Rowley, Police Chief. Absent: Grafstrom,
Clerk/Treasurer.

MODIFICATIONS/APPROVAL OF AGENDA
Mayor Fletcher stated that an approximately ten-minute closed session is needed to
discuss collective bargaining agreement issues.

Motion to approve the agenda as modified by Hillcar, second Brager, motion carried.

PUBLIC COMMENTS

Justin Carner wanted to bring attention to the need for upkeep and maintenance for the
Tillicum Park skate park. The “pool” or “bowl” at our skate park is well known in the
extreme sports community. A photo of our pool has been featured on the cover of
Transworld Skateboarding and in advertising by Spitfire Wheels. Enthusiasts have
traveled from as far away as Southern California to skate our pool. However, he feels
there are serious safety issues regarding debris thrown onto the skating/riding surface
by lawnmowers, inadequate lighting, and homeless and other unsavory individuals who
frequent the park, some of whom vandalize park facilities or leave needles and other
drug paraphernalia. He also feels that there is a need for signage advertising and
directing people to the skate park. Council member Hillcar suggested that a position
dedicated to the skate park might be created on the Park Advisory Board. Mayor
Fletcher noted that the City is working on the lighting issue, and that lighting would
eventually be available to coincide with Park hours. Public Works Director Hampton
explained that the primary issues are a lack of funds and manpower to keep the skate
park maintained to the level Mr. Carner suggests.

Lissy Andros, Chamber of Commerce Executive Director reported that Eclipse was the
movie shown on Friday night's FX Movie Download, resulting in the equivalent of a free
commercial for Forks. That movie led to 21 new requests to join the Facebook group,
and 15 requests for visitor packets.

She also reported that the Chamber of Commerce is working actively on the new
lodging concierge service with a pilot program covering 100 days over the summer (May
24 through August 31) working with local lodging resources to identify available lodging
each day and to place travelers in available lodging. The Olympic Peninsula Visitor
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Bureau has shown interest in the program and would like to use it as a pilot that could
possibly be extended to other communities.

ACTION ITEMS
1. Motion to approve minutes of the Regular Meeting held April 22, 2019 by Soha,
second Brager, motion carried.

2. Motion to approve the manual claim checks 36861 through 36867, EFT 1Q2019 for
$13,863.11, payroll checks 36868 through 36885 for $113,981.45, claim checks 36886
through 36935, EFT 0519 for $311,303.97, and travel checks 3502 through 3510 for
$1,644.74 by Brager, second Weissenfels, motion carried.

3. Motion to approve the April 2019 Treasurer's Report by Brager, second Soha,
motion carried.

DISCUSSION ITEMS
1. Council Member Reports
Council Member Brager noted that Jeff Gingell has filed for Council position 4.

Council Member Soha reported that his wife and new baby are both doing well. He
spoke with a local Army veteran who served in the first Gulf war. The veteran said that
the community’s addition of the new flag at the Park was important to him.

Council Member Hillcar commended Chief Rowley for his officers’ work in catching
speeders coming into town. He asked when the new speed trailer will be in service, and
noted that community members have indicated a desire for input into the
positioning/locating of the trailer.

Council Member Weissenfels reported having been on the road a lot in the past week.

2. Staff Reports

Deputy Clerk Simons reported that Clerk/Treasurer Grafstrom submitted the 2018
Annual Report to the State Auditor on May 1%. The report was emailed to Council
Members on May 2™.

Public Works Director Hampton reported that the chairs in the Council Chambers had
been replaced and the old ones moved to the ICN building, that Steven Gaydeski is now
a certified Waste Water Operator 1, and that Hampton attended Best lock training. A
call for bids has been put out for the Fern Hill paving project and interviews for the
Community Service Lead position will be on Tuesday, May 14.

Police Chief Rowley attended Trauma Informed Sexual Assault Investigation Training,
which will become a State standard for all law enforcement, in Blyn with Officer Goode.
The objective is to avoid further trauma by the investigation process to those who may
have already been the victim of trauma. He leaves Sunday for the Washington
Association of Sheriffs and Police Chiefs conference in Spokane, where he will be
speaking with the Sheriff on how to better work together. Officer Kempster's official last
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